ADEQ:2d  pUBLIC NOTICE

of Environmental Quality

NOTICE OF 30-DAY PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
FORMER MIAMI MANUFACTURED GAS PLANT
VOLUNTARY REMEDIATION PROGRAM (VRP) SITE
REQUEST FOR NO FURTHER ACTION DETERMINATION

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) Voluntary Remediation Program
(VRP) has received a No Further Action (NFA) determination request for soil for the APS Former
Miami Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) VRP Site (VRP Site Code 501691-00) located near Latham
Boulevard and U.S. Highway 60 in the Town of Miami, Arizona. The NFA was submitted in
accordance with Arizona Revised Statute §49-181.

APS contractors excavated and removed soils impacted by the historical MGP operation. The
excavated soil has been replaced by clean fill dirt. This method allowed APS to achieve residential
soil standards, the highest level of remediation.

The NFA and a comprehensive remediation report are available for review online at:
http://www.azdeq.gov/notices, and at the ADEQ Records Center, 1110 W. Washington St.,
Phoenix. Please call the Records Center at (602) 771-4380 to arrange for an appointment or email
recordscenter@azdeq.gov.

PARTIES WISHING TO SUBMIT WRITTEN COMMENTS regarding the NFA or
comprehensive remediation report for the APS Former Miami MGP VRP Site may do so to APS,
Judy Heywood, Environmental Department, P.O. Box 53999, MS 9303, Phoenix, AZ 85004 or
Judith.heywood@aps.com. Comments may also be submitted to ADEQ), attention: John Patricki,
VRP, 1110 W. Washington St., Phoenix, AZ 85007, or Patricki.john@azdeg.gov and reference
this listing. Comments must be postmarked to APS and/or ADEQ no later than December
11, 2020.

ADEQ will take reasonable measures to provide access to department services to individuals with
limited ability to speak, write, or understand English and/or to those with disabilities. Requests for
language interpretation, ASL interpretation, CART captioning services or for disability
accommodations must be made at least 48 hours in advance by contacting lan Bingham, Title VI
Nondiscrimination Coordinator at 602-771-4322 or Bingham.lan@azdeq.gov. Teleprinter
services are available by calling 7-1-1 at least 48 hours in advance to make necessary
arrangements.

ADEQ tomara las medidas razonables para proveer acceso a los servicios del departamento a
personas con capacidad limitada para hablar, escribir o entender inglés y / o para personas con
discapacidades. Las solicitudes de servicios de interpretacion de idiomas, interpretacién ASL,
subtitulados de CART, o adaptaciones por discapacidad deben realizarse con al menos 48 horas
de anticipacion contactando a lan Bingham, Coordinador de Anti-Discriminacion del Titulo VI al
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602-771-4322 o Bingham.lan@azdeg.gov. Los servicios de teleimpresores estan disponibles
Ilamando al 7-1-1 con al menos 48 horas de anticipacion para hacer los arreglos necesarios.

Dated this November 11, 2020
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